Petition No. HPC 08-22 (2nd Extension)
Project Name



Demolition at 120 Bulloch Avenue
Property Location


120 Bulloch Avenue
Owner




Anne and Peter Ginkel
Petitioner



Steve Allen 
Petitioner’s Request
     

Extension of Demolition Approval
2001 Historic Properties Survey:  
1935-1944
1988 Historic Properties Survey:   
1940
Zoning:  
Historic Roswell / C2 (Neighborhood Commercial District) 
Background

The building located at 120 Bulloch Avenue was constructed in 1940 and is classified as Historic on the Historic Properties Map adopted by Mayor and City Council in 2003.  It has been used as a residence and as a retail store.  The house has been subject to several additions.  Applications concerning this property have been heard by the Historic Preservation Commission as follows:
1. HPC 92-02 – An application for new windows, siding and the playhouse located at the southeast corner of the property along Marietta was approved in 1992.
2. HPC 95-10 – The large addition located at the northwest corner of the structure was approved by the Historic Preservation Commission in 1995.  
3. HPC 08-22 – On May 14, 2008, the Historic Preservation Commission approved the request for the demolition of the existing structure at 120 Bulloch Avenue.  The request was granted as it was determined that a condition which warranted demolition approval was met.  The structure was determined to have lost its original architectural integrity and to no longer contribute to the character of the district.  The application was approved with the condition that a demolition permit would not be issued until the design of the new project is approved by the Historic Preservation Commission and a land disturbance permit is issued for the new project.

Petitioner’s Request  

The applicant requests the extension of the demolition approval as Historic Preservation Commission approvals expire one year after the date of approval by the Historic Preservation Commission unless a development permit has been obtained.   An extension for one year was granted on May 13, 2009.  
Prepared by the City of Roswell Community Development Department for the Historic Preservation Commission Meeting on April 14, 2010.
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